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Exemplary Practice Presentation - Jander Talen, a Grade 10 Teacher at Cochrane High School
presented to the Board of Trustees. Jander was selected to be the Grosvenor Teacher Fellow on
the National Geographic Society expedition to the Galapagos Islands. He shared his trip with us
and his students. He uses connection to the environment and outdoor education with his
students in a program he teaches called ROAMS (Rivers, Oceans and Mountain School).

Our second exemplary practice: students who had achieved 100% on one of their diploma exams
during the June 2023 sitting. Two Chestermere students achieved this milestone — Rashveer
Sandhu — Chemistry 30 and Baltroop Toor — Physics 30 along with two other students from
Cochrane High School and George McDougall High School. Congratulations to these students on
achieving excellence!

A delegation presented their perspective on human sexuality at our Oct 19" Board meeting.

The Board approved an Ad Hoc naming committee for the new school in Langdon. AP — 5402

Naming of Facilities. The committee is tasked to put forward two names for consideration to the
Board by February 1%, 2024. As the local trustee, | will be a part of this committee and we will
be looking for others in the community to join. If you are interested, please let me know and |
will add your name to the list. Students, parents, staff are all encouraged to participate.
Langdon School Consultation. Online Feedback is still ongoing until November 13" on
RVSEngage.com Please be sure to read the new presentation before selecting the option you
prefer. Delegations November 16" and Board Decision December 14", 2023. Please be sure to
read the new information that was provided at the October 17t presentation and then answer
the questions.

RVS requests an additional 22 Modular Classrooms, as well as the relocation of 12 classrooms
and one wet (washroom) unit. In addition, five surplus units were awarded to RVS from Alberta
Education which the province will pay to deliver and set up. We are likely to find out this
decision about modulars in March.

Last month, | shared information on the Balancing Airdrie Student Spaces (BASS). BASS seeks
stakeholder feedback to help inform the Board’s decision. Due to the size and scope of this
engagement, the Board has added an extra Board Meeting date to handle delegations.

The Board welcomed School Councils to our joint meeting on October 26™. An excellent
presentation from staff about Positive Behaviour Interventions and Supports (PBIS) discussed
how RVS intends to create safe, positive, predictable, inclusive cultures. We also provided
information to assist new chairs, new Chair packages, and provided information for schools as to
how others have used their ASCE Grants. Our next Joint School Board Council meeting will be

held March 14", 2024.

Strategic Plan Priorities — Improving our Students’ Learning. “Our instructional practices and
supports are data driven.” Multiple assessment tools are being used -Benchmark Assessment
System, Math Intervention/Programming Instrument (MIPI1), Alberta Numeracy Assessment. Net
year we will have comparative numbers and will use them to assess direction even further. A
sample bit of data from our Strategic Plan:

Number of in class presentations/work from Education Centre Staff regarding student mental
Health — 1207.



This is just one of the stats you can find in our Year One Report. | encourage parents to look for
this Strategic Plan on our RVS Website.

Questions:
Shelley Kinley

Trustee Ward Two
Skinley@rockyview.ab.ca
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